On April 14, 2020 the Killingly Town Council adopted a resolution granting a three month
extension for eligible taxpayers. For these taxpayers the April 1, 2020 installment becomes
delinquent after July 1, 2020 instead of May 1, 2020 as stated on your tax bill. The July 1,
2020 installment becomes delinquent after October 1, 2020 instead of August 3, 2020.

“Eligible” taxpayers, businesses, nonprofits, and residents are those that “attest to or
document significant economic impact by COVID-19, and / or those that document they are
providing relief to those significantly affected by COVID- 19.” The affidavit provided by the
State of Connecticut Office of Policy Management reads as follows;

Resident: My household has suffered a reduction in income of at least 20% due to
COVID-19. Since April 1, 2020, I either (1) have been furloughed without pay; (2) had my
hours significantly reduced; or (3) unemployed. This has resulted in at least a 20%
reduction in my household income. Proof of Residency is attached (i.e. a copy of driver’s
license, utility bill, or other proof of residency)

Business / Non-Profit: Revenue is expected to decrease at least 30% in the April to June
2020 period versus the April to June 2019 period at this property. Proof of Ownership is
attached (i.e. copy of my business license, utility bill, Secretary of State listing, or other
proof of ownership)

Click here to obtain the form.

Do not leave your home to copy any proof of residency documents. If you are unable to
provide them, we will verify that you have a vehicle registered to Killingly and that your
mailing address is Killingly.

Please keep in mind if your application is approved and your April installment is paid after
July 1, 2020 it will be subject to interest back to the due date of April 1st at the rate of 1 2%
per month or any fraction of a month. A minimum of $2.00 interest will be charged for each
delinquent installment.

If we do not have an approved application on file by May 1,2020 your account will show as
delinquent with accumulated interest until such time as an approved application is
processed. The deadline to submit an application is July 1, 2020.

During the Coronavirus pandemic town buildings are closed to the public. Staff is availabe
to answer your questions by email or telephone. Payments will be received by mail at
Town of Killingly Dept 1650 PO Box 4110 Woburn MA 01888-4110, by telephone 855-985-
1106 or online at our website www.Killingly.org or in our drop box, rear of the building,
near the handicap entrance. Online and telephone pay fees apply credit or debit card
2.95%. EFT charge 95 cents.


https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/OPM/IGPP-Data-Grants-Mgmt/COVID19-IGPP-Documents/Municipal-COVID19-Program-Certification-Fillable.pdf?la=en
http://www.killingly.org/

